STATE OF KANSAS

DIVISION OF THE BUDGET LANDON STATE OFFICE BUILDING 900 SW JACKSON STREET, ROOM 504 TOPEKA, KS 66612



PHONE: (785) 296-2436 FAX: (785) 296-0231 larry.campbell@ks.gov http://budget.kansas.gov

March 6, 2018

The Honorable Bud Estes, Chairperson Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs Statehouse, Room 136-E Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Estes:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 433 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 433 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

SB 433 would allow a public venue, club or drinking establishment to offer self-service of beer from automated devices. The Department of Revenue would be required to adopt rules and regulations prior to January 31, 2019.

The Department of Revenue estimates that the bill will have no fiscal effect on the agency or on state revenues. The Department notes that while the bill changes the way beer is dispensed at licensed premises, it does not change the quantity allowed or the number of licensed premises. As a result, it is estimated that there would be no change in the amount of tax collected.

Sincerely,

Larry L. Campbell Chief Budget Officer

L. Cokell